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Principal’s Message 

Hi there families and carers!   

Thought I would share with you some of the Written Community Recognition Statements for your information 
from Hansard 24 October 2024. Hansard is the written record of proceedings and debates in Parliament. 

Jordan Liber 

Ms ANNA WATSON (Shellharbour) - I would like to acknowledge the achievement of Jordan Liber from 
Warilla High School for receiving a nomination for his work to be included in this year's HSC Showcase for his 
Industrial Technology major work. SHAPE presents a selection of outstanding major projects by HSC Design 
and Technology, Industrial Technology and Textiles and Design students in NSW. On behalf of the 
Shellharbour electorate, I would like to congratulate Jordan on this wonderful achievement and wish him well 
in his future endeavours. 

Ze Clancy 

Ms ANNA WATSON (Shellharbour)—I would like to acknowledge the achievement of Ze Clancy, from Warilla 
High School, for being a finalist in this year's Young Eyes Festival. This event was a chance for high school 
students from the Illawarra to pitch their business ideas to a diverse panel of experts and get constructive 
feedback. The Young Eyes Festival of Innovation originated as an initiative of Zig Zag Hub, a coworking 
conglomerate dedicated to meeting the needs of start-ups. The Young Eyes Festival of Innovation emerged 
to fill such a void through entrepreneurial education in schools. On behalf of the Shellharbour electorate, I 
would like to congratulate Ze on this achievement and wish her well in her future endeavours.  

Samuel Garbutt 

Ms ANNA WATSON (Shellharbour)—I would like to acknowledge the achievement of Samuel Garbutt from 
Warilla High School for receiving a nomination for his work to be included in this year's HSC Showcase for his 
Industrial Technology major work. SHAPE presents a selection of outstanding major projects by HSC Design 
and Technology, Industrial Technology and Textiles and Design students in NSW. On behalf 
of the Shellharbour electorate, I would like to congratulate Samuel on this wonderful 
achievement and wish him well in his future endeavours. 

mailto:warilla-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au
https://www.facebook.com/WarillaHigh
http://warilla-h.schools.nsw.gov.au/
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Finally, in terms of amazing recognition of our outstanding students, Bailey Campbell has recently been 
honoured by NSW Governor Margaret Beazley. The local newspaper wrote a lovely account of Bailey and why 
she deserves to be recognised for her student leadership. They wrote, “Bailey, already identified as a “natural  
born” leader, is deeply involved in school activities and, out of school hours, in her community. 

Bailey leads her student peers with compassion, direction, drive 
and, most importantly, by example. 

“She’s a stand-out human who has beautiful values”. 

Bailey was one of 26 students honoured at Government House, and 
Warilla High is very proud of this student and award. 

 It is wonderful that so many of our students are being recognised 
for their excellence in many ways 

Meanwhile, our Year 12 students are taking their final exams. 
Already, 60 students know they have early acceptance into 
Wollongong University, and this is an outstanding result. The next highlight for Year 12 is their formal evening, 
during which students wear their best and have a wonderful evening. It is always a lovely occasion to see 
students with their families and lots of photos being taken. It is a bit bittersweet, as this is their last function 
of schooling after 13 years, and I know they will be missed as they are a beautiful group of young people. 

At the Year 12 graduation, the school was also introduced to our new school leaders for 2025. 
Congratulations to Charlie James and Sienna Mason, our new captains, and Chelsea James and Holly Caires, 
our vice-captains. I would also like to thank and acknowledge Mrs Sasha Campbell and Mrs Esen 
Crnogorcevic for their ongoing excellent work with our school leaders and the Student Representative 
Council.  

That's enough from me. Enjoy the rest of the newsletter and look at the many wonderful things that are 
happening in and around Warilla High! 

With kind regards, 
Ms Brook, Principal 
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Deputies’ Report 
 
Our Year 12 students have completed their examinations and are transitioning into the next stages of their 
educational and career pathways. It’s important to acknowledge the hard work and dedication that these 
students have put into their thirteen years of schooling. As they finish this significant chapter of their lives, 
it’s a great opportunity to reflect on their achievements and the support they have received from teachers, 
families, and peers throughout their HSC journey. 

Additionally, as we move forward, staff can begin to focus on supporting our current HSC 2025 cohort as they 
prepare for their upcoming HSC year. This may involve providing guidance on study techniques, time 
management, and maintaining a healthy balance between school, work, and personal life.  

Teaching staff are using insights and strategies gained from Professional Development opportunities in 2024 
to inform their programming and teaching practice for 2025. In the whole school initiative, ‘Teaching for 
Student Growth’, staff have reflected on their teaching practice and have assessed their impact on student 
outcomes. We have encouraged staff to engage in collaborative reflection sessions where they can share 
experiences and discuss how the techniques learned from this professional development program has 
influenced their teaching practice. 

The 2025 Year 7 cohort has started the on-campus transition days at Warilla High School. These on-campus 
transition days are crucial for helping students acclimate to their new environment and build connections 
with both peers and staff. Transition overview: 

1. Foreshore Campus Tours: Led by Ms. McGarry, the tours provide Foreshore students with the 
opportunity to familiarise themselves with the school layout, facilities, and available resources. This 
helps reduce anxiety about navigating the school and builds a sense of belonging. 

2. Cultural Engagement: The meeting with the Aboriginal Education team (Katrina, Alana, and Balunn) 
is an excellent initiative to ensure that Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander students feel welcomed 
and supported. Engaging in cultural and "getting to know you" activities fosters respect and 
understanding. 

3. Class Lessons in Week 5: The planned transition days with class lessons will further immerse the 
Year 7 students in the academic environment. This will help them experience what a typical school 
day is like, allowing them to meet different teachers and explore various subjects. 

4. CAP/CORE in Week 8: The CAP/CORE Induction Night is an important event for introducing new 
students and their families to the CAP and CORE programs at Warilla High School 

We continue to encourage all our students to make the most of the opportunities available at Warilla High 
School and look forward to our students excelling in all aspects of school life. 

Mr Hales, Mr Boscoscuro and Mrs Neden 
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Calendar 

Week 5A 
11/11/24 -
22/11/24 

Year 10 HSC Minimum Standards Testing  

11/11/24 
Year 12 Sign Out Day 9.45am – 12.45pm in the 
library 

12/11/24 CoS Humanities Challenge Day 

12/11/24 Foreshore Centre transition visit 2 

14/11/24 Year 12 Formal 

15/11/24 GOLD Award Morning Tea – 10am in the library 

Week 6B 

18/11/24 Year 8 Elective Music – Performance Evening 

19/11/24 Foreshore Centre transition visit 3  

21/11/24 -
22/11/24 

7HSIE2 Geography Killalea Fieldwork Excursion 

Week 7A 

25/11/24 White Ribbon Campaign 

25/11/24- 
28/11/24 

Year 9 Ocean Rec Kayak Camp 

25/11/24-
27/11/24 

Year 10 Ocean Rec Kayak Camp 

28/11/24 
HSC Biology Excursion – Human Disease 
Museum Sydney 

Week 8B 

02/12/24-
03/12/24 

Year 10 Love Bites 

05/12/24 Foreshore – Kids Wish 

06/12/24 Christmas Stalls 

Week 9A 

10/12/24 Annual Presentation Night  

11/12/24-
13/12/24 

Year 11 Life Ready Camp 

Week 10B 

16/12/24 Celebrating Success Assemblies 

18/12/24 Last day of Term 4 for students 

19/12/24-
20/12/24 

Staff Development Days 

 

IMPORTANT MESSAGES 

LATE ARRIVAL – CHANGE OF PROCEDURES 

Up until 9.30am go to the side window of the 
Library between ‘A’ block and the Library 
block. One of the Office Staff will record your 
information and give you a late slip to get into 
class. After 9.30am report to the front office. 
Arriving late 3 times without a note from 
parent/guardian will result in parents being 
contacted by the school and consequences 
will apply. 

UPDATING STUDENT DETAILS 

If you change your address, phone number, 
including mobile number, or other contact 
details could you please let the school know as 
soon as possible? 

PRIVATE PERSONAL PROPERTY 

Personal property which is brought to school is 
the sole responsibility of the individual. The 
school is not insured to cover loss or damage. 

PARKING IN SCHOOL ZONES 

Heavy fines are imposed for illegal dropping off 
or picking up students in school zone hours. 

The school car park is for staff parking only and 
is not to be used for dropping off or picking up 
students. 

RIDING A BIKE TO SCHOOL 

Students who ride a bike to school are required 
by law to wear a helmet. 

STUDENT ABSENCES 

Students must bring a note to explain their 
absences. A green ‘Absence Book’ is available 
from the front office. Unexplained absences 
will appear on the student’s report. 

FINANCIAL ASSISTANCE 

Parents experiencing financial difficulties can 
apply for support through the Student 
Assistance Scheme. Funds are available to 
help with subject fees, school uniform and 
books. All enquiries through the front office. 
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Year 8  

As Term 4 unfolds, Year 8 students are fully immersed in various activities, showcasing their commitment to 
growth and excellence. This term has brought memorable milestones, meaningful reflection, and thoughtful 
preparation for our transition into Year 9, 2025. 

A standout achievement has been the impressive season of our U14 Girls Rugby League team. After winning 
the NSW Country Cup in August, they advanced to the City V Country Final, facing Corpus Christi Catholic 
College Maroubra. Despite the warm conditions, our team showed remarkable resilience and skill, securing 
an early lead with a quick try. In a close match, they ultimately finished just four points behind but left the 
field with immense pride. Following their final game, the team expressed their gratitude to parents, carers, 
coaches, and teammates, especially those who navigated injuries or were new to the sport. Their 
sportsmanship and unity have represented our school admirably. In Guidance lessons, students have been 
reflecting on their school experiences and creating letters of appreciation for teachers and staff who have 
positively influenced their learning journey. 

This initiative has allowed them to connect with others and express gratitude, highlighting the supportive 
relationships they’ve built throughout 2024. Through the Core program, students are further developing skills 
and knowledge, putting what they’ve learned into practice as they complete their final term of Year 8. As the 
transition to Year 9 approaches, Year 8 are encouraged to assess their progress and set goals for 2025, 
making informed choices about subject selections and identifying areas for growth. This period of reflection 
is designed to support a confident and successful move into the next stage of high school. 

Ms Bulmer  

 

Year 9  

As the school year comes to a close, we celebrate the many accomplishments of the Year 9 cohort at Warilla 
High School. This group of students has truly embraced the school’s core values of **Excellence**, 
**Respect**, **Integrity**, and **Compassion** throughout the year, demonstrating growth in both 
academic achievement and personal development. 

The Year 9 students have shown remarkable resilience and determination as they finish the year strong. 
Whether in the classroom, on the sports field, or through extracurricular activities, this cohort has excelled 
in a range of areas. Many have demonstrated exceptional effort across KLA's achieving impressive results in 
their assessments. 

In addition to excelling academically, Year 9 students have continued to show their commitment to 
excellence in everything they do. Their achievements in sporting competitions, musical performances, and 
art exhibitions are a testament to their dedication and passion.  

At the heart of Year 9’s success this year have been the school’s core values: Excellence, Respect, Integrity, 
and Compassion. 

Excellence has been demonstrated not only in academic achievements but also in leadership and 
extracurricular activities. Many Year 9 students took on leadership roles, participating as peer mentors and 
helping to guide younger students through their high school journey. 
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Respect has been evident in the way Year 9 students have worked collaboratively with teachers and peers, 
valuing different perspectives and contributing to a positive school environment. 

Integrity has shone through in their approach to challenges, whether it’s in adhering to school rules or facing 
academic pressures. Year 9 students have consistently shown honesty, responsibility, and fairness in all 
aspects of their school life. 

Compassion has been demonstrated through the many community-focused initiatives Year 9 students have 
been involved in, including charity fundraisers and environmental projects. Their willingness to support 
others and work for the greater good speaks to their strong character. 

Congratulations, Year 9 – you continue to make me proud 

Mr White 

 

Year 10 

Year 10 had a wonderful time at RYDA in Week 2, this term. The presenters were terrific and engaging and 
everyone learned something important about road safety.  

This week and next, students are hard at work completing their Minimum Standards testing for reading, 
writing and numeracy as well as Teen Mental Health First Aid and Love Bites with the Wellbeing Team. 
Information about these programs is available on our Google Classroom and has also been sent home. 
However, if you missed it, parents and carers are welcome to contact the school for further information.  

Also, finally, Year 11 seems to be on the horizon, and Year 10 is getting into the mindset with their brand-new 
senior jerseys and jumpers that arrived last week. They all look so grown up and eager to take their place as 
the leaders of our school. In case your student missed out, A second round of orders is now open and will 
close again on Tuesday, 12th November. Information has been sent via email. 

If parents and carers should have questions or concerns, they are encouraged to contact the Year 10 Year 
Advisor at keeley.vandehaar@det.nsw.edu.au 

Enjoy what remains of the term, lovely people! You are all superstars! 

Ms Van De Haar 

 

2025 HSC Disability Support Provisions 

Disability Support Provisions are adjustments approved by NESA to be used by students when sitting the 
HSC.  The HSC support provisions are implemented for those students with disability who couldn't otherwise 
make a fair attempt at the HSC exams. Support provisions are practical interventions allowing students to 
access the exams on the same basis as students without disability.  

Adjustments permitted by NESA are determined by the functional impact the student’s disability has on their 
ability to access and attempt HSC exams.  

Disability covered by these provisions include but are not limited to poor mental health, Autism, reading, 
writing and numeracy difficulties, very poor handwriting, excessive pain caused by writing, mental health 
conditions, anxiety, depression, ADHD, colour blindness, some vision conditions and hearing difficulties, 

mailto:keeley.vandehaar@det.nsw.edu.au
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medical conditions, e.g. diabetes, epilepsy, chronic back pain, physical injury. Provisions may include but 
are not limited to braille papers, large-print papers, use of a reader and/or writer, extra time or rest breaks, 
small group supervision, stand and stretch, and diabetic provisions. 

NESA requires documentation of disabilities; gathering this information can be time-consuming.  

Applications for students are lodged online by the Warilla HS. Each student’s application is discussed with 
the student and parents or carers. The provisions sought are dependent on the support needs of the student. 

Applications for support provisions generally close on the last day of term 1, 2025. Late applications can be 
lodged and are generally considered. 

If you would like to find out more, contact Ros Gaynor Learning and Support Teacher. 

 

YOUTH SUMMIT 2024 

Last Friday, on the 25th of October, a number of Warilla High School students attended the Shellharbour City 
Council Youth Summit at the Civic Centre. Attending students who represented our school was Zara Hughes, 
Year 9, who gave acknowledgment to the country. In year 10, Lillian Wiecek, Immogen Ladlow, Skye Bell, Ivy 
Deller, Ava Yuksel, Ike Matthesius, Rden Mills, Aidan Nolan, Abby Robson and Elinore Dunningham.  

We started the day with a buffet breakfast and then were welcomed into the auditorium. Here, we played 
multiple team-building and icebreaker games. We were lucky enough to meet Mayor Chris Homer and 
experience sitting in the chamber of secrets. We also listened to many inspiring speakers within the council 
and got to voice our opinions so that the younger generation is heard. Overall, we highly recommend 
attending the Youth Summit as we had a fabulous day and even won some prizes.  

 

Year 11 Hospitality Catering 

Towards the end of Term 3, students from the 
Year 11 Hospitality class, along with Mrs Isaia, 
undertook their very FIRST catering project: 
catering for the Year 12 Graduation. 

This amazing group of students looked very 
professional in their outfits (thanks again to Ms 
Brook for kindly purchasing these). 

They worked hard to produce an incredible 
display to send off our wonderful Year 12's. 
Showcasing both their skill and hard work in 
Hospitality! CONGRATULATIONS all!!! 
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Year 10 STEM Class 
This term, Koglin’s Year 10 STEM class have just finished working on a project where they had to construct a 
cardboard diorama of their choosing and then install electric circuits to power a range of coloured LEDs. 
Using appropriate resistors to ensure no LEDs were burnt out and soldering the connections to ensure good 
conductivity, the students produced the wonderful range of models in the attached pictures. Huge credit 
goes to the students, who were resilient and determined and didn’t give up when the LEDs inevitably (and 
frustratingly!) didn’t light up when they should have. Give them a high five if you see them around. 
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CAPA News 

Year 7 have been developing their skills in mixed media. They have just finished creating a self-portrait 
based on the work of Frida Kahlo. 
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Year 8 Visual Arts have been working hard to create their own Canopic Jars based on Ancient Egyptian 
burial practices. 

The Year 8 Photography Elective has been showing great collaboration and creativity as they learn about 
film craft. 

 

Year 9 Visual Arts have been working on developing their drawing skills by creating realistic portraits.  

Year 9 Photographic and Digital Media have been creating an advertising portfolio for a company of their 
own choosing. 

   



 Issue 1 – Term 4 – Week 5 11 November 2024 

 

 Excellence | Respect | Integrity | Compassion     Page 12 

 

Year 12 Visual Design have been learning about textiles and have been creating their own fabric repeat 
patterns. 

   

Year 8 Elective Music is gearing up for their end of year performance evening with Ms Vasos on 18/11/24. 

Musicians across all year groups are busy practising their setlists for their live performances at the 
Christmas Stalls in Week 8. Students will be able to grab some treats and experience live music from full 
rock bands to solo acoustic guitarists and vocalists. 

Students from year 10 and 11 have been submitting works for “Every Artist was First an Amateur Exhibition” 
in Wollongong. What a great opportunity for our young artists to exhibit their talents! 

 

Term 4 Sport Report  

NSW CHS ATHLETICS 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

October saw our very own Warilla High School Athletics team shine at the NSW CHS Athletics 
Championships. We had 20+ students represent the South Coast at this meet with some amazing results 
from all our students.  
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Podium Finishes: 

1st 800m - Moses Fowler 

2nd 1500m – Moses Fowler   

2nd 3000m – Moses Fowler  

2nd 400m – Ryder Haynes  

3rd Steeplechase – Skye Bell 

3rd 1500m – Skye Bell  

3rd 100m – Waldo Pretorius  

 

Honourable mentions 

- 4th Madison McWilliams 100m & 200m 
- 4th Ryah Hayward 100m 

 

SCHOOLS CUP NETBALL & CHS KNOCK OUT 

Term 3 was a busy period for our Girls Netball teams. The U15 and open both won the Southern Illawarra 
Zone CHS knockout. The U15s were runner up South Coast Champions, narrowly beaten by Keira HS. 

Year 7/8 team and 9/10 team both won Illawarra Schools Cup against private and public schools in the 
Illawarra. Progressed through to Regional Championships against Far South Coast and South Coast schools.  

- 7/8 team came 2nd 
- 9/10 team played well.  

All students are to be congratulated on the efforts and behaviour demonstrated on the days. They 
represented the school with diligence. 
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NSW CHS WATER POLO 

Congratulations to Lillian Weicek, Immy Walsh and Bonnie Wrigglesworth on their selection into the South 
Coast Open Girls Water polo team. They recently competed at Campbelltown in the NSW CHS 
Championships. All three girls had a very successful championship and have been acknowledged for their 
attitude and positive behaviours throughout the championship. 

 

 

NSW CHS CRICKET 

Congratulations to Noah McWilliams and Jared White on their recent selection in the South Coast Open Boys 
Cricket 
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NSW SCHOOLS OZTAG – STATE CHAMPIONSHIPS 

Year 9 & 10 Boys and Girls went to Penrith over two days last term to compete in the NSW Schools Oztag 
State Championships. The Girls team had success in making it to the semi-finals, however, were knocked 
out in this game. The Boys team were successful in making the grand final of the championships. The boys 
were drawn 2-2 in final before then heading into a very nervous drop off. Unfortunately, Endeavour Sports 
High was able to score, and the game finished.  

A big congratulations to the boys for placing 2nd in their championship and the girls for placing 3rd overall in 
their championship.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The following students were selected into the NSW Merit Teams 

9&10 Girls 

- Michala Hardy 
 

9&10 Boys 

- Deakin Ingram 
- Jordan Barlow 

 
 

 

Miss Nolan 
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       Gungi Cup - Oztag        

The annual Gungi Reconciliation Cup was held on the last Monday of the term, and it was a vibrant showcase 
of sport, community, and cultural unity.  

This year’s oztag competition saw our school emerge as champions, defeating teams from local 
organisations including the Police, PCYC, Lake Illawarra High, Oak Flats High, and a community team.  

The event is more than just a competition, the event celebrated reconciliation and fostered connections 
among diverse groups, whilst bonding with the Lake Illawarra Area Command.  

Over five very quick Oztag games, the team scored a staggering 55 points while conceding just 6, highlighting 
their defensive prowess.  

The tournament kicked off with a solid victory against the PCYC, winning 10-2.  

In the second game, the team excelled further, defeating Lake Illawarra High 14-1. They continued their 
winning streak with an impressive 11-2 win in the third match against the Community side. 

In the semi-final, Warilla secured their spot in the grand final with a commanding 12-1 victory over our friends 
at Oak Flats High.  

The grand final saw them face the PCYC team, where they maintained their dominance with an 8-0 win.  

This saw Year 10 student Deakin Ingram emerge as the star player of the tournament, showcasing 
exceptional skills and earning the title of Player of the Tournament! 

Commander Craig Ireland of the Lake Illawarra Area Command presented the trophy, adding a significant 
touch to the ceremony. His presence highlighted the importance of community support and engagement in 
fostering reconciliation and unity.  

Warilla High School would like to thank the Lake Illawarra Area Command for putting on a tremendous day, 
as well as ACLO Glen Sutherland and Senior Constable Stephany Burton for their outstanding work in 
preparing such a fantastic tournament/community event. 

Aboriginal Education Team 
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AUSTRALIAN SCHOOLGIRLS RUGBY LEAGUE 

Congratulations to Indie Bostock, Year 12, on her recent 
success with the Australian Schoolgirls Rugby League.  

Her selection into this team involved a camp on the Gold 
Coast followed by one in PNG. This was Indie’s second 
year of making the Australian School Girls. 

Indie was selected by the coaching staff as the captain of 
the Australian School Girls off the back of her confidence, 
sportsmanship and her ability to bring the team together.  

The Australian Girls competed against PNG with a win in 
their game 14-4. Indie scored a very crucial try within the 
game to help her team take the lead and secure the win.  

Indie was commended for her efforts in the field and the 
leadership qualities she demonstrated throughout the 
camp. She has become a role model for her team and 
younger girls in Rugby League. 

 

 

       U14 Girls Rugby League        

Over the last two terms, the U14 Girls Rugby League team travelled interstate multiple times to compete in 
the NSW Country Cup which they won in August, setting them on course for a final showdown of the year. On 
Wednesday, they faced NSW City Cup champions Corpus Christi Catholic College Maroubra in the City V 
Country Final of the Schoolgirl Cup held in Elderslie.  

In unseasonably warm weather, the girls took the lead after some clever plays led to a beautiful try early on, 
but they were quickly challenged by their opponents. Our girls did themselves and WHS proud, displaying 
enormous amounts of teamwork, integrity and talent. They fought until the dying minutes of the game, 
tackling hard and supporting each other, and were very unlucky to come away a mere 4 points shy of the win.  

Over the course of their games this year, this team of young women have represented Warilla High with pride, 
sportsmanship, and grace. After the game the girls congratulated their opponents and reflected on their 
journey with humility as a team. They thanked their parents, carers and coaches in their post-game speech. 
They remembered injured players and those who had signed up just to help their mates, some of whom were 
playing league for the first time. And they had fun! 

They’ve come a long way in a short time and deserve every success. We are incredibly proud of them and are 
so excited to see where they go next. 

Huge thanks to Mr Fowler, Mr Collyer and Miss Spero for all your efforts and of course our parents and carers 
who make it all possible! –  

Miss Collyer. 
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Warilla High School 

Keross Ave, Barrack Heights, NSW, 2528 

PH: 02 4296 3055 | Fax: 02 4257 1825 

 

warilla-h.school (@) det.nsw.edu.au 

Web: https://warilla-h.schools.nsw.gov.au 

Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/WarillaHigh 

Sentral: https://warillahs.sentral.com.au/portal2 
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